
 

 

Town of Richlands 

Recreation Commission 

October 17th, 2022 

 

The Richlands Recreation Commission held a regular monthly meeting at 7:00 P.M. with the 

following members present: 

 

   Trish Matney   Jared Horn 

   Craig Earls   Frances Meadows 

   Freddie Elswick  Corey Whited  

   Frances Meadows  Mark Gillespie   

 

Members Absent:  Rocky Hill 

Town Council: Jeff Hurst 

Recreation:  Jessica Reynolds 

Other:    

 

Tony Cordle called the meeting to order and opened with prayer. 

 

Jared Horn made a motion to approve the minutes of the September meeting.  Freddie Elswick 

seconded the motion.  No further comments.  Motion carries 7/0. 

 

ARPA Funds Request:  

Tony Cordle:  Went to the Town Council meeting and proposed the projects that we previously 

discussed.  The meeting went very well, and they seem open to approving some of the proposed 

projects.  The listing of projects was provided and they requested that we update the estimates 

and present at the next meeting.  Jessica has worked on the estimates, and the only one we need 

is the tennis court estimate updated.  She will contact them to get the updates.  They also 

discussed the water slides, and it would be great for the kids.  The slide is broken, and the 

existing ones need replaced before the next swim season.  We need to provide a priority order 

when we present back as well.  The group discussed the projects and ordered them in the 

following priority order: 

 

Water Slide and Fencing 

Critterville Repairs  

Tennis Court Renovations for Multi Court (1 basketball, 1 tennis, 1 pickleball) 

Recreation Park Upstairs Remodel 

Gym Garage Door  

Floor Cleaning Machine 

 

Recreation Director Updates: 

Jessica Reynolds:  Volleyball is going on and we started registration.  It did really well last year 

and Lisa Cordle will be helping run it again this year.  Tony Cordle:   I would still like a 35/older 

basketball if we can.  Everything seems to be going very well.  The main thing is getting the 

ARPA request together. 

 



 

 

 

Miscellaneous Updates: 

Jessica Reynolds presented the new Field Usage agreement with updated language.  The group 

discussed and no issues were presented.  Tony Cordle:  It is also that time of the year for the 

Volunteer of the Year Award.  We need to start thinking of names for that.   

 

No further discussions.  

 

Craig Earls made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Jeff Hurst seconded the motion.  No further 

comments.  Motion carries 8/0. 

 

Next Meeting November 21st at 7:00 P.M.   


